MINUTES

of the
ANNUAL MEETING

of the

DIRECTORS

of

GREENWOOD WILDCAT FOUNDATION

The special meeting of the Board of Directors of Greenwood Wildcat Foundation, was held on January 22, 2020, beginning at 6:00 p.m. and ending at 7:10 p.m.  Formal notice of the meeting was waived by the Directors.  


The following Directors where present at the meeting and constituted a quorum:  Gil Davis, Daniel Cameron, Michael Hartley, Kelly Sherman, Lori Bryner, Holly Gorman, Robin Holman Loy, Dr. Nicholas Guarente and Bryan Aungst.  The following directors were absent from the meeting:  Mary Lou Blair.      
A.  Approval of Minutes:  The minutes of the October 23rd meeting were approved by consensus.

B.  Treasurer’s Report:  Director Cameron reported the Checking Account balance is $750.00 and the Savings Account balance is $7,344.87.  
C.  Election of Directors:

Class A – term expiring on 1/23/2020 (2020 annual meeting)




Brian Aungst 

Daniel Cameron

Unanimous approval was received for the above election of directors.

Permanent Directors:



Superintendent of Greenwood School District: 
   Dr. Nicholas Guarante 



Business Manager




   Lori Bryner 



School Director appointed by Greenwood BOD
   Gil Davis



Member of the GEA appointed by Pres of GEA
   Mary Lou Blair
D.  Election of Officers:


President

Robin Holman Loy


Vice President 
Holly Gorman


Secretary

Kelly Sherman


Treasurer

Daniel Cameron

Unanimous approval was received for the above election of officers.

E.  Old Business:
1. Wrap up of Gala Event  - Overall, the event was viewed as a success.  Some things would need to be changed if another event is held at the same location.  The facilities were not conducive for our caterer for the size of the event. 
2. Future  Events 

a. Summer Event – beginning of August

i. Corporate Networking event to inform about the Foundation and ways they can help.  Event could be held at the Communnity Park with a band on the stage.  Invite business owners free of charge.
ii. Possible family event – get community members involved

iii. Fundraising campaign on Facebook.  Director Aungst will set up a Facebook campaign.  Clear definition of use of funds must be detailed on the campaign.  Timeline of campaign – February 1st Like Campaign followed by a March 15th Fundraising Start.

iv. Director Loy will contact Juniata Valley Winery to obtain prices for an outdoor event.

3. Report of EITC Distribution – There was unanimous approval via email on distribution of EITC funds.  Board members have received positive feedback from parents and students who received the funds.  Director Cameron stated there is $250 undisbursed funds remaining.  Director Guarente is reviewing the numbers.  He believes additional funds will need disbursed.  

4. EITC Update – The Board revisited the scholarship option.  It was decided to not establish a scholarship for 2020.

5. Marketing Report – Director Gorman and Director Loy will be sending thank you letters to all Gala Sponsors.  Included in the letter will be information on the Pennian donation and an invite to the Foundations next networking event.
6. Meeting Schedule:  Our next meeting will be March 25, 2020 at 6:00 in the District Board Room.  

There being no further business to come before the Board, motion was duly made, seconded and passed unanimously that this meeting be adjourned at 7:10 p.m.







Respectfully submitted,







__________________________________







Kelly Sherman, Secretary
